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Meeting Review  

January 3, 2012 
 

Photographing Your Project 
Tom Nicol 

 
Tomôs presentation covered the basics of 
photography with tips to help us improve our 
woodworking project photos.  He emphasized 
that equipment is not that critical to achieve 
success, given the capabilities built in to 
modern cameras.  You must know what you 
want your picture to look like.  It has more to 
do with composing your picture to emphasize 
your subject and good lighting.   Like 
woodworking, there is no end to the photo 
equipment one could buy and Tom did touch 
on many camera accessories.  While some 
photographers prefer reliance on artificial 
lighting for the total control, Tom prefers 
window lighting whenever possible, using 
some reflectors to adjust shadows.   
 
Other tips in my notes:  1. Reduce f-stop 
(depth of field) to blur out background; 2. Use 
umbrella or flash diffuser to soften flash / 
bounce flash off white walls; 3. You may have 
to adjust white balance in camera settings if 
tungsten or fluorescent lighting is used; 4.  Use 
poster board to provide a seamless 
background.  

 
You can view Tomôs presentation slides at our FVWWC 
website - meetings menu (click on the Jan 3, 2012 Title) 
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FVWWC Officers & Staff 
 

President: Tom Sharp  
 thomas.sharp@sbcglobal.net 

 

Past President:  Ron Gilkerson  
 (630) 879-8756 

 rongilker@hotmail.com 

 

Vice President:  Mike Brady  
 mbrady25@comcast.net 

 

Treasurer:  Doug Pfaff 

 

Secretary:  John Gesiakowski 

 

Program Committee:  Dave Burk 
 Krub411@yahoo.com 

 

Shop Tour Organizer:  Norm Musur  

 

Membership:  Steve Fox 
 Dcnfox127@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Editor : Lee Nye 

 roadbiker123@gmail.com 

 

Director of Communication /  

Webmaster: Mark Dreyer   
     woodworkers@fvwwc.org 

 

Resources Chair:  Dave Dockstader 
 resources@fvwwc.org 

           Rick Moss 

            Daniel Moss 

 

Raffles:  Gail Madden 

 Norm Musur   

 

Photographer:  Keith Rosche 

 

Show & Tell MC:  Rich Russel 

 

Show Chairman:  Ed Schalk 

 ed_schalk@ameritech.net 

 

Toy Drive Mike & Gail Madden  

  

Member-at-Large:  Mike Madden 

 

Audio/Visual Tech:  Dave Burk  

 

Host:  Gail Madden 

 

Greeter:  Dave Burk 

FVWWC  
Special Interest Groups 

 
Shopsmith  Dave Dockstader 

SIG Chair:   (630) 851-8118 

    

 

Hand Tool SIG Mike Brady  

Chairmen:  mbrady25@comcast.net 

   Mike Bridger  

   bridger.mike@gmail.com 

 

Period Furniture  Lee Nye 

SIG Chair:   roadbiker123@gmail.com 

 

 
DUES ARE DUE 

 

If you havenôt already done so, plan to 
renew your membership for 2012.  
Bring your checkbook or cash to the 
February meeting and see Steve Fox, 
our Membership Chair. Dues are still 
$30 per member and the memberôs 
family is included. 

 
 

FVWWC Website 
http://fvwwc.org 

 
Email Us: 

woodworkers@fvwwc.org 
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February  
Calendar of Events 

 Date Time Event 

Feb 7 
(Tues) 

7:30PM FVWWC General 
Meeting 

Feb 7 
(Tues) 

6:30PM FVWWC Hand Tool SIG 

Feb 15 
(Wed) 

9:00AM FVWWC Breakfast Club 
Red Apple Restaurant 
414 S. Schmale Rd. 

March 
Calendar of Events 

 Date Time Event 

Mar 6 
(Tues) 

6:30PM FVWWC Hand Tool SIG 

Mar 6 
(Tues) 

7:30PM FVWWC General 
Meeting 

Mar 19 
(Mon) 

7:00PM Period Furniture SIG 
Bosch Training Center 

Mar 21 
(Wed) 

9:00AM FVWWC Breakfast Club 
Red Apple Restaurant 

414 S. Schmale Rd 

Silent Auction 
 
One of the ways FVWWC raises funds for our 
programming and awards is via the items 
donated for the silent auction table.  While 
many of us are notorious packrats, at some 
point you have to give in and clean out your 
stash of unneeded woodworking tools, wood, 
and other supplies.  That way you can free up 
room to get more stuff!  So, get on the ball and 
dig through your workshop shelves, toolboxes, 
and cabinets for items someone else might 
want.  Itôs a three way win ï you get more 
space, the club gets some cash, and the buyer 
gets something he needs. 

FVWWC Annual 
Recognition Awards 

 
Two FVWWC annual awards were presented 
at the January meeting. Gail Madden was 
officially added to Mike Maddenôs 2010 award; 
both Mike and Gail deserve our thanks and 
recognition for their years of service to the 
club.  Howard Van Valzah received our 2011 
award for his years of involvement with the 
club.  More recent members like me know 
Howard from his ñtool timeò corner table, 
frequent show and tell projects, and his 
columns in the newsletter.  What you may not 
know is that he drives over 80 miles one-way 
to attend our meetings ï now thatôs loyalty 
and dedication.    
 

Congratulations to Gail and Howard. 

Christmas Donation 
Totals 

 
While our data may not be complete, our tally 
for the FVWWC Christmas toy donations 
totaled at least 278, both craft made toys and 
purchased toys.  Thanks to everyone who 
participated.   

ITEMS FOR SALE 
 
10ò Delta Compound Miter Saw (Model 36-
220), with attachments and manual.  Asking 
$70.  See Fred Rizza at the February 7 
FVWWC meeting to see the saw.   
 
Cherry, walnut, maple, red oak, sycamore 
hardwood.  (See article on next page.)   
Norbert Laubach (309) 374-2572 



 

 
Wood For Sale 

 
Norbert Laubach has been in touch with individual members of both FVWWC and DuPage WWC 
regarding his rather extensive stock of hardwood for sale.  Norbert is a retired industrial arts teacher 
and worked at a sawmill after he left teaching.  Apparently he just couldnôt resist accumulating 
hardwoods given the special employee prices and ended up with hundreds of board feet of great 
wood.  Now he doesnôt see how he could live long enough to use it all and wants to sell it.  He has 
cherry, walnut, tiger maple ï both soft and hard, QS red oak, and some wonderful figured QS 
sycamore.  Most pieces are kiln dried, surfaced 2 sides, and around 7/8ò thickness give or take.  A 
friend and I just purchased 200 bf of cherry and we are very pleased with the quality and the price 
(somewhat negotiable, but he quoted us $2.75 /bf !!!).  There were some cherry boards as wide as 
12ò, others narrower ï lengths varied from 5 feet to 8 feet ï and he threw some shorts in for free.  I 
believe Norbert has wood in turning sizes as well.  He spoke of some walnut log sections he salvaged 
that might interest you turners.   
 
There must be a catch, you think!  Well there is one hitch; Norbert lives in Keithsburg, IL ï about 30 
miles south of the Quad Cities along the Mississippi River.  Itôs probably a 3 İ hour drive from the 
western suburbs.  While he is willing to have our members pick up wood at his place, he does travel 
to Elgin, IL every so often to visit family.  He is willing to bring wood along when he comes; thatôs how 
I picked up my wood.  If you decide to buy some wood, I suggest you get plenty so you can piece out 
the right wood for your project.  At this price, you can afford to get extra.  He gave me a sample piece 
of his QS oak and QS sycamore to show at our next club meeting.   
 
Give him a call at (309) 374-2572 and see if he has what you need.  Maybe he will bring it on his next 
trip to Elgin.   His email address is norbert@frontiernet.net  
 
Lee Nye 
  

 
 

Raffle Winners: 
 Bernie Katera 12ò Wood Clamp 
 Curt Leming  Mug of clamps 
 Steve Fox  Utility Knife   
 Dave Burk  Titanium Drill Bit Set 

 
Silent Auction Winners: 
 Lowell Iberson Sandpaper 
 Bud Light  Router bit set 
 Howard VanValzah Sandpaper 
 Doug Pfaff  Sandpaper 
 

 



 

 
 

Period Furniture Special Interest Group 
January 19, 2012 Meeting Report 

 
Our topic for this meeting was Constructing 
Gooseneck or Scroll Molding, presented by Lee Nye.  
This is the curvaceous bonnet molding common on 
18th Century Queen Anne style furniture such as 
highboys, secretaries, and tall case clocks.  Many of 
the published articles on this topic call for shapers or 
custom router bits to shape the molding which raise 
cost and safety concerns.  Leeôs presentation covered 
a router template-based approach to shape a high boy 
scroll molding.  In addition, we looked at several other 
router methods which offered more control and safety.  
The complete presentation is posted on the Fox Valley 
Woodworking Club website:  http://www.dreyerhouse.com/fvww/documents/scrollmolding.pdf   
 
The next Period SIG meeting is Monday, March 19, 7pm, at the Bosch National Training Facility, 901 
South Rohlwing Road, Addison, IL.  Our topic will be Hammer Veneering and the Alchemy of Hide 
Glue by John Gush.   
 
 

Jointer Tune-Up Workshop & Making Miters Work 
The Hardwood Connection 

1810 W. State St.  
 Sycamore, IL. 60178 

 www.thehardwoodconnection.com 
 

Saturday February 4, 2012 
 10:00 to 11:00 am 

  

   

What do Jointers have to do with Miters? Turns out quite a bit.  

You can cut perfect miters, but if the stock is not flat and straight, the miters won't fit.  
  

Spend a relaxing hour in our shop with Dave Smith as he runs through the most common Jointer set-up 
problems, including changing knives. 

  
Now that your jointer is tuned up, Dave will take you through the steps to prepare stock so miters, and all 

other joinery for that matter, fit better. 
  

Dave will demonstrate a shop made Table Saw Miter Jig to cut those perfect miters, then saw a kerf into the 
joint and glue in a spline to keep the miter tight. 

   
You will also learn resawing to produce a book matched panel. Dave starts with the Table Saw to insure 

success, then finishes with the Band Saw to keep things safe. 

  
Have fun, work smarter, and be more productive. 

http://www.dreyerhouse.com/fvww/documents/scrollmolding.pdf
http://www.thehardwoodconnection.com/


 

 
 
 

Presidentôs Sawdust 
Tom Sharp, President FVWWC 

The editorial musings of your president which may be serious, funny, technical, or philosophical, but hopefully 

always entertaining. 

 

     The Marriage of Patti Wack 

Long ago there was a village in Ireland that was devoted entirely to woodworking.  Some men labored at 
ornate carvings, some made fine tables while yet others had mastered the lathe.  Of all the men in the village 
two were noted as being the best at their ǘǊŀŘŜΦ  hƴŜ ǿŀǎ ƴŀƳŜŘ tŀǳƭ hΩaŀƭƭŜȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ƴŀƳŜŘ 
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ 5ƻƎƎΣ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ά¢ƘŜ 5ƻƎέΦ 

Both men were bachelors and longed to marry.  Now, the prettiest girl in the village was Patti Wack.  However, 
in order to even approach Patti, any suitor had to go before her father Mert.   Mert was a maker of the finest 
hand planes in the land.  

So, with great trepidation, but with honorable intentions, Paul and The Dog approached Mert and told him of 
their intentions to woo Patti.  Mert listened to their implorations. Each claimed he would make a better 
husband than the other, how he was a master at his trade and could support Mary in a style better than the 
other, and so on.   

Now Mert was a smart man and he was willing to make them a deal.   As a coincidence, he had just made a 
fine new hand plane having a new design.  He called it the bone because of its special hand knobs at both ends 
making it look like a bone.  It was easily the finest hand plane in the land.  The deal offered by Mert to the two 
courting gentlemen was to design and make something that pleased him with the new plane.  The bachelor 
ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŜŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ƘƛƳ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ tŀǘǘƛΩǎ ƘŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ ōǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ 
keep the bone to enrich his craftsmanship.     

Paul and The Dog both had two weeks to use the bone.  Each worked secretly to make what they thought 
would please Mert.  Then, on the fateful day of judging, Paul and The Dog brought their gifts to Mert.  The 
whole town, hearing of the arrangement, had come to see who the father would choose as his son-in-law and 
who would be the new owner of the bone.   

When Paul and The Dog unwrapped what they had made, Mert stared at each item carefully.  Paul had made 
an ornate chest with inlayed gold and cherubims carved into each side.  The Dog on the other hand had made 
a small little box.  It carried no ornamentation and was unremarkable in looks.  But when Mert looked closely 
ŀǘ ƛǘ ƘŜ ǎƳƛƭŜŘΣ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘΣ άL ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘƛǎΣ ƘŜ ŎǊƛŜŘΗέ   

When his dauƎƘǘŜǊ ƘŜŀǊŘ ƘŜǊ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƳŀȊŜŘΦ  ά²Ƙȅ ǘƘƛǎ ƻƴŜέΣ ǎƘŜ ŀǎƪŜŘΣ Ψǘƛǎ ǎƻ ǇƭŀƛƴΚ   

IŜǊ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǊŜǇƭȅ ǿŀǎΣ άLǘΩǎ ŀ ƪƴƛŎƪ ƪƴŀŎƪ tŀǘǘƛ ²ŀŎƪΦ  DƛǾŜ ¢ƘŜ 5ƻƎ ǘƘŜ ōƻƴŜΦ     

!ƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ Ƙƻǿ ¢ƘŜ 5ƻƎ ǿŀǎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀǊǊȅ tŀǘǘƛ ²ŀŎƪΦ    



 

 
Howard's Corner 

with Howard Van Valzah 
Aka: The Woodorker 

 
The other night at the Fox Valley Woodworkers Club meeting where I was 
showing a redwood coffee table (picture enclosed) in itsô early work in 
progress condition a good friend of mine said to me "How come 
everything you have built lately is a blockbuster masterpiece?"  That was 
a very nice compliment from a very good woodworker and also a 
professional woodworking teacher and it made me stop and think.  This 
coincided with a thought I had just before the meeting while getting the 
table ready to show and I was working on fastening the legs to the slab 
top and had to hand carve flat spots on the bottom side of the rough sawn 
redwood.  I was really enjoying myself using paring chisels and other 
hand tools.  It was great fun, and it was great craftsmanship, making me realize what a hugely 
satisfying process quality woodworking can be.   As I worked I was concerned with whether or not the 
table would stand up properly, and then I thought to myself, with only three legs on the table it will 
stand upright on any surface no matter what its condition.  When I was done, I turned the table over 
on my known level assembly table and put a level on it each way and found the coffee table to be 
perfectly level.  I could hardly believe it, but good levels don't lie.  Yes, I was lucky, but also I was 
skilled in judging without instruments that all three flat areas to attach the legs were exactly equal 
distance from the top. And the time it took was not as important as the quality, and the time although 
sometimes frustrating was always a pleasure.    
       When I start out on major projects like this one I spend a lot of time thinking about it and trying 
out many design ideas in my head.  Only then do I finalize my planning with sketches or detailed 
plans. Also it is very important to know that woodworkers have very great assist from Mother Nature 
in the form of very high quality and often expensive wood.  In this case the original slab cost $200 and 
what you see here is just 1/3 of it.  The other two thirds will be made into a matching table that will fit 
up tight with the coffee table and both can extend their legs to conventional table height and create a 

large single table, eventually making possible 
eight different configurations.  I can't tell you how 
much work it will take to get that all done, but I 
don't care because it is so much fun doing it to the 
best quality standards I can demand of myself.  
And how much I enjoy using quality tools.    A Lie-
Nielsen paring chisel with a Cocobolo handle, an 
Airiou modelers rasp, a Veritas shoulder plane 
are such treasures of pleasure it's a wonderful 
world!  High quality tools demand quality 
workmanship, but they do not make it happen, the 
woodworker has to have the right mental 
approach that insists he gets the best out of his 
chosen wood and chosen tools! 
  



 

 
 

 
 

Souped Up Dubby 
 
This monthôs column is about one of my favorite woodshop 
tools ï The Dubby.  Any of you who have attended The 
Woodworking Shows over the years will probably remember 
seeing Jerry Cole demonstrating his table saw crosscut sled, 
fondly known as the Dubby.  Jerry is a great salesman and I 
believe, is the Dubby inventor and founder-owner of the 
manufacturer, In-Line Industries.  In a couple of minutes, 
Jerry would show you how to accurately cut an octagonal 
frame by using the fence stop, setting the angle on the 
Dubby scale, making the cuts on some molding material, 
taping the pieces together, and holding up a completed 
frame with no miter gaps.  He sold me a Dubby at a show many years ago and I have not regretted 
the purchase.  I saw Jerry at the Indianapolis wood show in January and he is still going strong.  
Dubby price is now $179 ï still a good buy in my opinion. The Dubby is available for order at 
http://www.in-lineindustries.com . 
 
I use the Dubby for most of my square and miter crosscuts on the table saw.  I like the robust 
extruded aluminum fence, the accurate miter angle scale, the built-in sliding fence stop which extends 
to almost double the length of the fence, and especially the hold down clamp which keeps fingers 
safe while cutting small parts.  The scale not only has the usual angle degree markings, but has 
marks for multi-sided frames (from 4 to 16 sides) which would otherwise have you guessing at 
fractional angle settings.  I used this feature when I cut edge molding for my ten-sided tea table top.  
The Dubby comes in both left and right side versions, so you can use one side when your saw blade 
is tilted or with a dado stack.  The so-called ñDouble Dubbyò (left and right Dubbyôs together in a split 
fence arrangement) can be used as a large panel cutter.   
 
Over the years, I have made some modifications and additions to 
my Dubbyôs that make them even more useful to me.  The T-
track fence channels make it easy to add different hold down 
clamps and fence stops.  I have replaced the original small hold 
down clamp with two larger clamps; this makes sure my wood 
stays tight to the fence without use of my fingers to ñhelpò hold 
small pieces. I have modified one of the fence stops to better 
support a 45 degree mitered piece.  I also added a Kreg flip-up 
style fence stop which allows you to make your squaring cut on 
one end of the material and then flip down the stop to make the 
final cut to length on the opposite end.  All in all, The Dubby is a 
very versatile and precision accessory for your table saw.   
  
(Okay, why let Howard and me have all the fun bragging about 
our favorite tools.  Write up a note about your favorite tool and send  
it with a picture to me for the next newsletter.) 

 

Lee 

Editorôs Woodfiller 

TM 

http://www.in-lineindustries.com/


 

 

SHOW AND TELL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Howard Van Valzah 
 
Three Legged Table 
 
Wood:  Redwood 

Finish:  unfinished 

Dave VanNorman 
 
Shaker Boxes 
 
Wood:  Maple 
Finish:  wipe-on poly 
 

Rich Russell 
 
Rocking Horse 
 
Wood: (not spec)  

Finish:   

Paul Dehnert 
 
Box with Marquetry 
 
Wood:  Oak 

Finish:  Poly 



 

 

SHOW AND TELL 

 

 

  

Dave Dockstader 
 
Turning Decorative Burner 
 
Wood: Oak 

Finish:  BLO & Poly 

Rich Escallier 
 
Amp Panel 
 
Wood:  

Finish:  Poly 

Fred Rizza 
 
Christ Head 
 
Wood: Basswood 

Finish:  Oil & Deft 

Dave Burk 
 
Screwdrivers 
 
Wood: Walnut, Oak 

Finish:   



 

 
 

SHOW AND TELL 

 
 
  Tom Sharp 

 
Combination Baby /  Full Size Bed 
 
Wood: Red Oak 

Finish:  Lacquer 

Mike Brady 
 
Shaker Side Table 
 
Wood: Cherry 

Finish:  wipe-on varnish 

Doug Olson 
 
Three Jewelry Boxes 
 
Wood: Walnut, Cherry, Maple,     

Brazilian Cherry   

Jim Cummings 
 
Bandsaw box and End Grain Cutting 
Board 
Wood: Cherry & Pine 

Finish:  Danish Oil 


